MEMORANDUM


TO:
Cape Elizabeth Town Council


FROM:
Patty Grennon, Town Councilor


DATE:
May 4, 2015


SUBJECT:
Town Center Plan Implementation

Introduction

One of the 2014 Town Council Goals is to "review the speed limit in the town center and other unaddressed issues arising from the Town Center Planning Committee." The Town Council has already authorized inquiries into the speed limit and most of the 7 Town Center Plan recommendations are in various stages of implementation. Recommendation #4 needs to be referred to the Planning Board to begin  implementation.

Background

The Town Center Plan includes 7 recommendations. Recommendation #4 relates to the goal of "Gathering Places," which follows:

Gathering Places. Create a town green and encourage small commercial establishments (such as coffee shops or restaurants) that provide opportunities for community members to come together.

Current Town Center Zoning requires that new construction be built within 25'-35' of the road. This requirement creates a pedestrian space between the road and the building. Other requirements encourage property owners to make this space pedestrian friendly by building a sidewalk, landscaping, lighting and other landscaping features such as a courtyard or benches. While the minimum/maximum building setback promotes a pedestrian friendly town center, it also prohibits the village green concept development proposed. 

Recommendation four suggests that the town consider a Zoning Ordinance amendment that modifies the minimum/maximum building setback when a village green will be created. A draft text amendment is included in the Town Center Plan to begin the discussion. 

Recommendation

The Town Council should refer to the Planning Board the sample text amendment to modify the Town Center minimum/maximum  setback requirement when a village green is proposed. The Planning Board should begin with the amendment draft included as Appendix H of the Town Center Plan, revise it as needed, and make a recommendation to the Town Council.
Appendix H

Sample Zoning Ordinance Text Amendment


This ordinance amendment is a rough draft prepared for illustrative purposes and will need to be fine-tuned as part of the Zoning Ordinance amendment process.
Sec. 19-6-4. TOWN CENTER DISTRICT (TC)

D.
Standards
2.  The following Space and Bulk Standards shall apply:

MINIMUM SETBACKS

(5)  All other uses


(c) Front yard setback
Minimum 25 ft.



Maximum 35 ft.

The Planning Board may allow some flexibility in applying this setback when the overall development includes a public village green and the proposed structure will front on or serve to frame the village green. 

